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Meetings are held in the Club Rooms on the 3rd Monday of each month commencing at 7:30pm at Louie Lane,
Spring Creek. All visitors are welcome. Note, the editor and /or club members do not necessarily share the opinions
that may be expressed in the magazine.



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR,CLUB INC
EVENTS CALENDAR 2015

All events start from Kite Street outside Cook Park at 10:00am unless advised otherwise.
For further information on any event contact John Streatteild 63684443 or 0427201985

December

Thursday 3" Run out to Millthorpe for BYO lunch at Millthorpe park.

Saturday 5™ Christmas Party at the club house from 5pm. Cost $20 per head. Numbers to Kerry

by Mon.30" Nov. for those who did not complete the sheet of their intention to attend at the club
meeting.

Sunday 6™ Annual toy run, leave from Cameron place behind Tony Leigh’s at 10am.
Monday 21* Club meeting at the club house at 7.30.

January
Monday 18th Club meeting at the club house at 7.30.

February
Sunday. 7" Bathurst Swap Meet.

Friday. 11" to Sun. 14" Oberon Steam & Vintage Fair.

Monday 15th Club meeting at the club house at 7.30.
Sunday. 21% Feb. Sydney Super Swap at Clarendon.

March
Saturday. 5th Crookwell Potato Festival.

Monday 21st Club meeting at the club house at 7.30.

April
Monday18th Club meeting at the club house at 7.30.

May
Mondayl6th Club meeting at the club house at 7.30.

Events that are not authorised club runs’

Supper Roster

December January February
Brian Farrier Ken Gazzard
The McNeils Bruce Heinrich




ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB INC

President’s report for November 2015

President’s Report Nov Mecting 2015

As Keith is on his annual pilgrimage to Trundle, it's me in the chair for the November
meeting and the AGM.

We had a good rollup of members for both meetings, which is good to see.

We still have a few issues to sort out with regard to filling all positions on our
committee.

The position of secretary is still open. If you feel you could contribute to the club in
some way please step forward. You may find it quite rewarding.

Bob Boaden submitted a Treasurer's report. The club is in a very viable position and
all functions are paying for themselves. As we have a rally free year next year any
suggestions on raising funds would be appreciated.

We will however be hosting a lunch for the Jaguar Club rally next September. Nancy
and | had a productive meeting with a couple of members from the Jaguar Club. They
were very impressed with our club facilities and are looking forward to their visit. More
information on this event will be forthcoming.

Rego day this coming weekend — Sunday 29™.

Our Christmas party will be at the Clubrooms this year. Saturday 5™ December —
5.00pm.

$20.00 per person. (Children no charge.) Please advise if you have not already done
S0.

The year is quickly drawing to a close. | would like to take this opportunity to wish
everyone a happy Christmas and hope you get to spend time with those nearest and
dearest to you. We have a lot to be grateful for so it is important to take the most out
of every day. See you at the Christmas party.

Happy rambling.

Kerry Risstrom.

Vice president.



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB INC.
MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING
Monday 16" November 2015
Opened: 7.40pm by Vice President Kerry Risstrom
Members present: 20 members who signed the attendance book.
Visitors: Owen Magill, Anne Magill, Ray Miller & Bob Campbell.
Apologies: Keith Packham, Frank Johnson, George Tait, Johnathan Rolfe, Peter Amos &
John Nicholson.
Minutes of previous meeting: Moved by Bob Boaden and 2™ by Kevin Penson that the
minutes of the previous meeting be accepted as printed in the club magazine. CARRIED.
Business arising:
e Letter of appreciation to Mrs. Betty White for immediate attention.
¢ Club House improvements stood over until 2016
e Display board for rally badges — Kevin Penson for further inquiry.
Correspondence in:
e Account from Wangarang for $196.31
o Department of Industries - Response to Crown Lands Legislation White Paper.
(Further reading on www.crownland.nsw. gov. au.)
o Invitation to Oberon Highlands Steam and Vintage Fair 12" & 13" Feb.2016
e Invitation to Classic and Enthusiasts Motor Cycle Club 35" Annual Rally on
20"-21%' Feb. 2016
e 12 Magazines from 12 various clubs and flyers from Shannons for auctions on
9" and 23" Nov.2015.
Correspondence out:
* Thank you letter to Berkley King for his generous donation following his resignation
from ODAMC.
Treasurer’s report:
Treasurer Bob Boaden presented and tabled the monthly financial statement and advised
that some accounts for the Canobolas Country Rally were yet to be finalised in order that
a final balance sheet can be produced. Questions and discussion invited. Two accounts
presented for payment Wangarang $119.90 magazine printing and Chris Bromley
$42.00 for magazine postage. Moved by Bob and 2™ Chris Bromley that the Wangarang
account be checked prior to payment and Chris be reimbursed for postage costs.
CARRIED.
Editor’s report:
Chris Bromley reported on the changes he had made to the postage of the club magazine
and apologized for his omission in the October magazine of the listing in the events for the
Boomerang March. He is also lacking on suitable items from members for publication and
would appreciate some help in this regard.
Events report:
John Streetfeild indicated whilst he did not wish to have the responsibility for the events
co-ordinator for 2016 he was still desirous of being a member of that committee subject to
being elected at the following AGM.
Kevin Bowyer reported on the success of the Yass Classic weekend on 7" November and
the associated billy carts who were also participants in a good weekend.

Richard Bloomfield reported on the Lyndhurst market day and the Boomerang march and
thanked those for their participation.

Bob McNeil gave some comment on the Kookaburra march from Mudgee which our club
member Don Marriott was also a participant with his WW11 Jeep and trailer.



The under mentioned events were moved by Kevin Penson and 2™ Bob Boaden that
they be added to list of authorized club runs. CARRIED.

e Sat. 28" Nov. 2015 - Molong Christmas Toy Run. (previously listed on the incorrect
date of 7. Nov.)

« Sat. 5™ Dec 2015 — Christmas party at club house from 5pm . Cost $20 per head.

Numbers to Kerry by Mon.30" Nov. for those who did not complete the sheet of their

intention to attend at the club meeting.

Sun. 7" Feb. 2016 — Bathurst Swap Meet.

Frid. 11" to Sun. 14" Feb. 2016 — Oberon Steam & Vintage Fair.

Sun. 21% Feb. 2016 — Sydney Super Swap at Clarendon.

Sat. 5th Mar. 2016- Crookwell Potato Festival.

All other events remain as listed in the magazine.

General Business:

Some discussion was had on the log book scheme introduced from the 1/10/2015 and for

those who have not caught up with the trial period should be made aware of the

requirements so far as ODAMC is concerned.

For those wishing to remain on the current historic policy nothing has changed and your
renewal of registration at the motor registry will follow past procedures.

For those wishing to opt into the log book scheme for the two year trial period and avail
yourself of the 60 day unrestricted use of your vehicle, you will be required to advise the
motor registry officer of your intention and that ODAMC is an authorized club as a
participant in the trial period.

You are required to complete a “change of records RMS form”, produce your current A5
purple “certificate of operations” , proof of ID and renewal of registration certificate.

Upon completion of this process you will be handed an A4 sized “log sheet” which will be
your responsibility to complete for each daily journey although authorized club runs are
apparently exempted but if unsure complete the sheet to be on the safe side of the law.

FINALLY PLEASE ADVISE OUR REGISTRATION OFFICER, BERNIE SCHELL THAT
YOU HAVE OPTED FOR THE TRIAL LOG BOOK SCHEME SO THAT HE CAN
UPDATE CLUB RECORDS.

In order to formalize the current club vehicle inspection procedures which are now
basically in place, the following motion was put before the meeting for discussion.

* At the discretion of the club registration officer, a vehicle roadworthy certificate from an
authorized Roads & Maritime Services inspection officer may be required in lieu of a club
roadworthy inspection for any new application for conditional registration and at the
renewal of a registration where the expiry date falls outside of the RMS 42 post period
from the club registration day”. Moved by Bruce Heinrich and 2" by Kevin Penson.
CARRIED

In explanation the club registration day this year is 29" November and in utilizing the 42
day RMS period which validates an inspection certificate issued on the club inspection
day, vehicles with an expiry date up to 10" January 2016 can be inspected on the club
inspection day. After that date the discretion of the club registration officer can be
exercised as to whether an inspection by a club inspection officer will suffice or a



roadworthy certificate (previously known as a pink slip) will be required from an authorized
RMS inspection officer.

A further topic for mention was whether the distance for servicing, maintenance or road
testing runs for those vehicles not opting into the log book trial should be restricted in
distance from the usual place of garaging or whether the current terminology in By-Law
(6)(c)iii) of a “justifiable distance” should remain.

This query arose from the recent half yearly CHMC meeting where Peter Wells the RMS
Safety & Compliance Officer indicated that clubs should set a specific distance in this
category from the usual place of garaging.

This subject has been stood over until the next meeting due to time restraints and further
input from President Keith who was our delegate at the half yearly meeting.

BUT: No nominations - all good.

Raffle won by: Ken Gazzard..

Meeting closed: At 8.55pm to be followed by the AGM.

Solar Bath Apparatus Helps Cure Diseases of the Head

Solubuhwmuuppﬁu ultra-violet rays to head.

NO, THE peculiar looking device in the
hoto at left is not a camera, nor even
a telescope, although partially resembling
both. It is a new solar bath apparatus for
the head and has made a great hit with the
medical fraternity of Germany. The main
purpose of the device is to cure sicknesses
of the head, like catarrh of the nose and
throat or of the ears. It reposes on a sta-
tionary upright and has an opening in
under side for a patient’s head. Affected
person sits in a chair while taking treat-
ments. An ultra-violet ray machine within
throws artificial sunlight upon ‘all parts of
the head. Eventually, when fully tested and
improved, il is expected to cure many of the
illnesses of the head. YL, : 1



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB INC.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Monday 16" NOVEMBER 2015

Opened: 9.03pm by Vice President Kerry Risstrom following the monthly general
meeting.

Members present: 20 members who signed the attendance bock for the monthly general
meeting immediately prior to this AGM.

Visitors: Owen Magill, Anne Magill, Ray miller & Bob Campbell.

Apologies: Keith Packham, Frank Johnson, George Tait, Johnathan Rolfe, Peter Amos &
John Nicholson.

Minutes of previous meeting:. Moved Bob Boaden & 2™ Margaret McNeil that the
minutes from the November 2014 AGM be accepted as circulated in the in November
2015 club magazine., CARRIED.

Business arising: No business arising from the 2014 AGM.

Correspondence in: No incoming correspondence for the AGM.

Correspondence out: No outgoing correspondence for the AGM.

Treasurer’s report: Treasurer Bob Boaden tabled the annual financial statement and
auditor's report from Dean Hainsworth for the period 1/10/14 to 30/9/15 and invited
questions. He concluded by saying that the club was in a sound financial position.

Moved Bob Boaden that the treasurer’s report be accepted. 2™ Kevin Penson. CARRIED.
Moved Chris Bromley that the recommendation from the October general meeting that
the annual membership fee remain at $40.00 and $20 for any new member joining after
30™ June be accepted for 2016.” 2™ David Toy. CARRIED.

General Business: There being no other AGM general business V.P. Kerry declared all
positions vacant and invited an expression of interest from those present to chair the
meeting for the election of office bearers, No volunteers took up the invitation and it was
agreed that Kerry should continue to chair the meeting as there no likely contention should
she seek re-election for her current position on the club executive.

NOMINATIONS AND ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE BEARERS FOR 2016.

Position Name Nominated by Seconded by
Patron }  Leon McFadden Kevin Penson Chris Bromley
(Joint Position) } Jim Coomber “ #

President Keith Packham Chris Bromley Kevin Bowyer
Vice President Kerry Ristromm Kevin Penson Bernie Schell
Secretary No nomination — Current secretary has served three consecutive years

and required to stand down. Stood over to December general meeting.

Assistant Rob McKenzie Charles Stammers Chris Bromley
Secretary

Treasurer Bob Boaden Kevin Penson Chris Bromley
Assist. Treasurer Kevin Penson Bob McNeil Rob McKenzie

Magazine Editor Chris Bromley Bernie Schell Bob McNeil



Publicity Officer Kevin Penson
& Social Secretary

Property Officer Ken Gazzard
Librarian Dick Jane
Public Officer Kevin Bowyer

Events Committee Keith Packham
Nancy Packham
John Nicholson
Peter Amos
John Streetfeild

Registration Bernie Schell
Officer K
Assist. Rego. Keith Packham
Officer

Bernie Schell
Keith Packham
Stephen Halls
Bob McNeil
Kevin Ryan

Scrutineers

Delegate CHMC Keith Packham
Alternate Delegate Leon McFadden

Management Bob McNeil

Committee Les Cridland
Bruce Heinrich

Website Andrew McDougal

Co-Ordinator

Bob Boaden

Chris Bromley
Ken Gazzard
Kevin Penson

Kevin Penson

Les Cridland

Ken Gazzard

Kevin Penson

[

Bernie Schell

Kevin Bowyer

Jim Coomber

Bob Boaden

Jim Coomber

Chris Bromley

Richard Bloomfield

1

Lloyd Stevens

Rob McKenzie

Ken Gazzard

"

Includes President, V/President, Secretary,
& Treasurer (Section 6(1) of Club
Constitution - 7 members.

Kerry Risstrom

Bernie Schell

A general recommendation from Bernie Schell that the Management Committee meet
early in 2016 to discuss proposed club projects and direction for the year and report back

to the February general meeting

There being no further AGM business the meeting closed at 9.35pm




ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR, CLUB INC.
CDITORS RAMBLE

Its hard to believe that we are in December and thinking about Christmas again. |
would like to lake Lthis opporlunily lo wish all our club members and maygazine
recipients a very Happy Christmas and a safe and prosperous new year. I'm sure the
club will continue to provide for the motoring enthusiasts in its membership in 2016
as it has in 2015.Thankyou for all your support , articles and pictures that you have
sent in over 2015.
The January edition will be a little late as Wangerang do not return to work until
January 4th so the mag will be printed and posted some time after that so instead of
being at the end of the month for next month it will be in the first week of the month.

| must apologize , last month Richard Bloomfield sent in a lot of information
regarding the Boomerang March ,uplift by motorized vehicles. Unfortunately i didn't
put this in the magazine and when i realized my error it was to late for this months
magazine. It would seem that everything went off Ok anyway but once again my
apologies'
It would seem that postage for the magazine has become an issue so i have
reverted back to putting a postage stamp on each mag and posting it ourselves. This
seems to be the way to go.
As a result the POSTAGE PAID logo has been removed from the front cover .

Don't forget that members and readers of the magazine can access all magazines
and articles on the ODAMC club web site along with all previous editions, and some
interesting information.

As you are all probably aware the club is now registered to participate in the 60day
log book trial over the next two years.

This months magazine contains. The usual minutes from the club meeting plus the
minutes from the AGM that was held. on Monday 16th. There have been a few
position changes and it would be opportunistic to thank all the outgoing office
holders for their participation and input and to welcome in all the new ones. The
club is only as good as its membership.

A short report from Bob and Marg on Boomerang March and the Neville Show for
2018.

A report and some pictures from the mid week run out to Manildra

Safe motoring over the festive season.

Thank you all for your contributions to the Magazine. They are greatly appreciated.

My contact details are 63659224 or 0428659224 and my email is
cbromley111@optusnet.com.au for any information, news,
Pictures or anything that we can add to the newsletter. All is gratefully appreciated.

DON'T FORGET TO SUPPORT THE SPONSORS THAT SUPPORT YOUR CLUB



Mid-week run to Manildra. Thursday 19" November

Beautiful clear day, we started at Couk Park wilh only three cars. Left the park after morning tea
then followed Bernle to Manildra via Molong, What a great drive, down roads a few of us had never
been on before. We arrived at Manildra and met up with four other cars so it was close to a mob of
car enthusiasts by the time we sat down for lunch in the Park. Good company, good display of cars,
good conversation, good drive and a good venue. You can’t ask much more from being a member of
a car club.




Bobs report from Boomerang march.

Following a call for support saw us put up our hand and with Richard Bloomfield's
organization, we joined the march al Woodstock and supported the marchers
through to Garland on Friday and Mandurama to Carcour on Saturday with Richard,
who stayed longer.

Bob and Marg.

Neville Show 2015

We Rolled out of the yard around 8.30am, headed for the Neville Show 2015.Chaos
at the gate as they wanted to place us with the Ute muster people and charge us an
entry fee. On to the next gate and straight in. Park near the main ring fence, now
time for a cuppa. Over the next hour more cars rolled in, all having the same problem
.Lots to see and do and the time slipped away and soon it was home time .Good
display of cars from several clubs.

Bob and Marg

BLOW THEM UP! THEY FLOAT YOuU!

@ FLOAT-EES swimtrunks

®* Swim with ease—areater safety
® Air on hlm balances air in lungs
® Won't tip vyou upside down?*

Pontoons and hose !

INVISIBLE
when worn

*T. B. Gov't. Army, 9
Navy, Swimming
Coaches proved this
in Scientific test.

Smartly-styled FLOAT-EES boxer trunks have concealed
pockets with plastic pontoons that can be inflated in or
out of the water. ith PLOAT-EES beginners learn to
swim rapidly. Swimmers can relax, swim distances with
ease. Blue, tan, maige, maroon.

MiMen's Sizes........30 to 44 at $6.95 -g:h

AiBoys’ Sizes........ 6 to 16 at $5.95 each

i 1 Also can be worn by women with their own swim
suit bra. State color, size, 2nd choice. Send check,
L MJQ:J cuﬂnn

. FLOAT-EES CORP, Peet "'13- 247 West 38th Street,

New York 18, N. Y.

S mmeRe




ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB INC
FOR SALF AND WANTED

Please note, advertisements will run for three months unless you advise the editor to the contrary.

(10) FOR SALE 1940 Buick Standard Sedan Motor totally reconditioned, .New
radiator, New Brakes. Drums machined. New clutch, Upholstery new Complete and
running. Body needs to be restored $10,000

Contact Warren Artery 0263629449 0428927337 (Orange NSW)

(12) FOR SALE A Morris 8/40 Tourer and Holden HQ Statesman. (Andy Selmes,
deceased estate cars) They have not been started or moved since Dad died in 2012.
Being local cars, | am sure that a lot of your readers would be familiar with them.
$8000.00 for the Morris and $15000.00 for the Statesman, Negotiable

.+ Contact Ray Selmes 0409457053

(10) For Sale. One GOSS brand new 12 volt electric fuel pump suitable for a
four cylinder vehicle. Price $80.00 Phone John Streetfeild on
02 63 684443.(club member)

(12) For Sale. Austin A40 ute,19497. complete and in running condition. Needs
restoration.$1500.00 or make an offer. Contact Sandra Veness on 62272127.

(10) For Sale. Freshly harvested potatoes, these are absolutely delicious to eat in
any form, Delivered to club members on meeting nights or on runs. Also available to
any magazine recipients. Very chip at $1 kg.

contact John Streatfield 63684443 (club member)

(8)For Sale

Austin 1800 sedans. 2 off. 1967 models. 1 purchased new by owner and another for
spares . 1 going and complete. Stored in shed. Require restoration. Other spares
including 2 engine/transmission assemblies. Located in the Lithgow area. Price
negotiable.

Morris Commercial truck.LC5 model. Approx. 30 cwt. Single rear wheels. Very
original and mostly complete . O.H.V. engine. Some rust in cabin but repairable.
Wooden tray. Stored in shed. Sold by York Motors Sydney. Good restoration project .
Serial# LC5R/32454. Price negotiable.

For further details contact Ron (02) 63551381 or Ken (02) 65811278 or Mob.
042267282



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR.CLUB INC

0.D.A.M.C wishes to thank the following sponsors for their assistance in publishing this
magazine.Club members are asked to support the people that support us.

NAUGHTO

ON THE HI-WAY

RENT ME WORKSHOP
2WD Utes ® 4WD Utes ® All mechanical repairs
& Pantechs ® Full manufacturers new

car warranty services
® Registration checks incl.

LPG trailer & motorcycle
® Air CDHdIfIQI‘l[I‘tF services
® Wheel alignments

68 Bathurst Rood Orange Phone: 6362 9678 ® Fax: 6362 8155 @ ABN: 85 070433 233

Ric Pasquali

The Complete Camera House
154 Summer 5t ORANGE NSW 2800
Phone: 026362 5966 Fax:02 63614554
Email orangech@bigpond.com

camerahouse
7% ORANGE "

BRAKE CLUTCH

Our focus is*you!

SSUSPENSION GENIRE

 BRAKE, CLUICH
4/_- N

LUTC
BS 5 & BRAKE F|F
STﬂINLE:S STESL CYLINDERS, TFILC( LiKGS
+ KEW DRIVE SHAFTS

+ WATER PUNPS
* STEERING AACKS, PUUPS, BOXES

* ¥ 248 PEISLEY ST
doa ORANGE

Next lo Jax Tyres

-
JLUTUVIA
3003 & TTEUTY

Qabriel

LIR . -
¥ ; !" !
e ey
Under-Car .Sprdallst

"S3e1 4511 or 6362 4511

¢ ‘wangarang

people with abilities

Xanthie Thomas rhone: 0263656500
Business Development fax: 0263617264
Manager Mobile: 0408 282 527
1635 Forest Rd Orange NSW 2800
xanthie.thomas@wangarang.com.au
www.wangarang.com.au

OPEN

LUCKNOW SKIN SHOP
SHEEPSKIN SEAT COVERS

(Dianne & Nathan (5ee
Specialists in Quality
Sheepskin Seat Covers
FOR ALL FRONT & BACK SEATS
FITTED WHILE YOU WAIT
Ph: 81 (02) 6365 5330
Fax: 61 (02) 8365 5101
Email: skinshop@cirruscomms.com.au

DAYS

- Canobolas
| Auto Elecirics

Tony Agland

Lot7.12 Shepherd Drive
Mullion Creek

Ph 63638729

Mob 0417437223

Barry Tate’s Quatity

BUILDING SUPPLIES

MARK HILDEBRANDT

o BLAYNEY BRANCH
2 sy st
PH: (02) 6362 6611 [ 137
FAX: (02) 6361 3621 FAX: !8%* 2%23 ggg;

Mitchell Hwy Lucknow 2800
4 g

Beads, Workshops - Jewellery & Gifts
Open 7 days a week

P 63655437 E sales@zfatladies.comau W 2fatladies.com.au



